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A detailed inspection and evaluation by licensee engineering personnel

revealed an unwanted lovop seal in the tygon tube., The tygon tube had epparently
been rerouted with excess tubing coiled up, creating the loop seal., The tygon
tube was then shortened and rerouted, Final level was confirmed at about 13 feet,
which is below the center line of the RV hot leg nozzle. This level could cause
cavitation of the LPSI pumps due to vortexing.

The licensee has since restored RV level to about 13 feet 6 inches, which is
required in support of the steam generator and reactor coolant pump work,

The NRC will notify the State of Louisiana.
Neither the licensee nor the NRC plans to issue a press release,

Region IV received notification of this occurrence by the resident inspector at
8:00 a.m, CDT on May 13, 1988, Region IV has informed NRR,

This information has been confirmed with a licensee representative.

CONTACT: D, Chamberlain (FTS 728-8249)
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